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	Date Inspected:
	10/04/2018
	

	Officer:
	RB
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Demolition of existing extension and replacement with new single storey kitchen lean-to extension

	Site Address/Location:
	Ingledene, Rimington Lane, Rimington, BB7 4DS

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No comments received in consultation period

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A
	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received in respect of this development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMG2 – Strategic Considerations

Policy DMH5 – Residential and Curtilage extensions 



	Relevant Planning History:

N/A

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application relates to a mid-terrace two storey property, The property fronts onto the main road Rimington lane and is surrounded by properties to the north, west and east and benefits from having a back garden with parking to the front. 

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

Consent is sought for demolition of the existing rear extension and replacement with new single storey lean to extension to provide additional living space. The extension will project approximately 5.3 metres of the rear wall and measure approximately 4.7 metres in width. The extension will have a lean to roof with the eaves height of approximately 2.6 metres and a ridge height of approximately 3.5 metres. The extension will have a bi folding power coated aluminium door system to the north elevation.

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

Both neighbouring properties either side of the site have existing single storey rear extensions. It is proposed that the extension is going to project approximately 5.3 metres to match that of Sandcroft(West), it is therefore considered that there will be limited harm on the residential amenity of Sand Croft. The proposed extension will project approximately 0.8 metres further than the existing rear extension at Fernlea (East) however this will not lead to significant loss of light/ privacy therefore it is  considered that the proposal will have limited negative impact on residential amenity of Fern Lea.

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

As the proposal is sited to the rear, it would not be visually prominent on approach from Rimington Lane.

The proposal would be sited where there is currently an extension and therefore this proposal would not appear out of keeping to what is already in situ other than the proposed materials. The extension will have a render finish to match the existing property with a power coated aluminium bi fold door, it is considered that these materials will not harm the visual amenity of the area.

	Other Matters:

A protected species survey has been submitted, dated 26/03/2018, which found no evidence of bats using the property, and therefore the proposal is unlikely to affect bats or their roosts.

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact. I therefore recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


